Commissioner James G. “Grant” Wells called the Clark County Veterans Service Commission (VSC) meeting to order at 8:30a.m. on 28 April 2022.  Commissioners present: James G. “Grant” Wells, James R. Ryan, Thomas O’Neal, Bill McGee, and Ronald Coss. Executive Director Cathy Wood and Assistant Director Crystal Baker were also present.
The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 

Reading and Approval of Minutes: Tom O’Neal moved to dispense with the reading of the Minutes of 21 April 2022 and approve them as written. The motion was seconded by Ron Coss and carried by a vote of 4-0.
Assistant Director Updates: Ms. Baker advised the board that the VA added nine rare respiratory cancers to the presumptive list for Veterans who served in Southwest Asia theater of operations and were exposed to fine particulate matter. Those conditions include the following: Squamous cell carcinoma of the larynx, Squamous cell carcinoma of the trachea, Adenocarcinoma of the trachea, Salivary gland-type tumors of the trachea, Adenosquamous carcinoma of the lung, Large cell carcinoma of the lung, Salivary gland-type tumors of the lung, Sarcomatoid carcinoma of the lung, and typical and atypical carcinoid of the lung.
The office manager position was conversed about. Ms. Baker advised the board that she and the staff met with all three applicants and decided on one. Annisa Younts was offered the job and given until Monday to accept or deny the offer. Ms. Baker sent Ms. Younts the packet on Healthcare benefits as she requested. 
Executive Director Updates: 
Ms. Wood reviewed the draft purchasing policy & procedures received from Jenny Hutchinson.  Veterans financial assistance is listed as not needing a purchase order as previously requested by Ms. Hutchinson. 

Lamar billboards submitted a proposal through Ms. Wood for three billboards to run from June 22 through January 23.  Total financial commitment is $4200.00.  The board unanimously accepted the proposal.  Ms. Wood will complete all necessary paperwork for county signature. 

Board members again discussed a request from Ken Fryman to provide bronze flag holders to Moorefield Township for cemeteries located within the township. Jim Ryan moved to provide flag holders to the township for veterans prior to WWI. The motion was seconded by Ron Coss and carried by a unanimous vote.  Ms. Wood prepared a letter for VSC signatures. 

Ron Coss moved to acknowledge payment of the following invoices:
Contract Services ~ $37.37 to US Bank for copier lease.
Memorial Day ~ $500.00 to AMLEG Post 6 for Memorial Day expenses.
The motion was seconded by Jim Ryan and carried by and carried by a unanimous vote.
Public Comments: None. 
Bill McGee moved to enter executive session for the purpose of reviewing financial assistance.  Ron Coss seconded the motion. Bill McGee called the roll: Bill McGee, yes; Grant Wells, yes; Jim Ryan, yes; Tom O’Neal, yes; Ron Coss, yes; motion carried. The board entered Executive Session at 9:03a.m. The board reviewed financial assistance. The board returned to open session at 9:15 a.m.

Jim Ryan moved to approve financial assistance for the following applicants: Tom O’Neal seconded the motion. 

Matthew Brickman, 1219 Albemarle Rd., Springfield, OH 45504, arborist, was approved for a $300.00 Kroger card for food. Vote: Yes 5, No 0.

Charles Carpenter, 3785 Crabill Rd., Lot 4, Springfield, OH 45502, truck driver, was approved for a $200.00 Kroger card for food. Vote: Yes 5, No 0.

Anthony Fultz, 48 Larkspur Dr., South Vienna, OH 45369, driver, was approved for a $250.00 Kroger card for food, $93.06 to Columbia Gas for heat, $413.25 to Ohio Edison for electric, $1,105.56 cash grant for car payment, and $680.00 to SVMHP LLC for housing. Vote: Yes 5, No 0.

There being no further business to come before the board, Tom O’Neal moved to adjourn the meeting.  The motion was seconded by Ron Coss and carried by a unanimous vote.  The meeting adjourned at 9:25a.m.
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